Accomplishments & Goals:

The 2016/ 2017 school year has been a hugely successful year for Cupertino’s Safe Routes 2 School program!  This past year Cupertino SR2S has seen its program expand to all 14 schools located in Cupertino and with that we have held some of the program’s biggest events yet. Additionally, this school year saw the introduction of SR2S “Suggested Route to School” maps, which are maps that help identify the suggested routes for families to get to and from school by walking or biking. Furthermore, to also help improve student safety around schools Cupertino SR2S hired Alta Planning to conduct walk audit studies at all 14 schools in Cupertino. These audits brought together City staff, school staff, and parent volunteers to create reports for recommended infrastructure and programmatic improvements that could help improve safety both on and around each school campus. All of these new programs helped contribute in making the 2016/ 2017 school year a wildly successful year for Cupertino SR2S. 
In the 2016/17 school year, Cupertino SR2S ended its 6-school pilot phase and expanded the program to include all 14 schools located in Cupertino! All schools now have supportive SR2S staff and parent champions working on projects related to walking, biking, or carpooling for their students. Whether it’s at the elementary school, middle school, or high school level, Cupertino SR2S has seen wide support for the program and is excited about what’s to come for the future of the program. 
With the expansion of the SR2S program to all 14 schools, Cupertino SR2S was thrilled to see high program participation across all schools. This participation ranged from the creation of a walking school at Lincoln Elementary, to Walk & Roll Wednesday’s at Stevens Creek Elementary, to even bike to school days at Homestead High School. Schools were also interested in classroom bike safety where in partnership with the Santa Clara County School Resource Officers and Cupertino Union School District, Cupertino SR2S brought in-class bicycle and pedestrian education lessons to Cupertino 3rd, 4th, 5th, and 6th graders. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]This focus to improve student safety wasn’t just limited to classroom exercises, but it also included engineering and resource improvements with the conduction of walk audits and the creation of “Suggested Route to School” maps. By using partial grant funding and partial local funds, Cupertino Safe Routes 2 School hired Alta Planning to conduct walk audit studies at all 14 schools in Cupertino. These audits brought together City staff, school staff, and parent volunteers to observe traffic patterns during pick-up and drop-off times and used that observation data to create reports for recommended infrastructure and programmatic improvements both on and around each campus. Moving forward Cupertino’s Transportation Division will integrate these recommendations into their work plans in order for them to become permanent infrastructure assets. For the 2017/18 school year, Cupertino Safe Routes 2 School will introduce “Suggested Route to School” maps for every school in Cupertino. These maps have been created through an ongoing collaborative process between City GIS staff, school communities, and school districts as a way to help families identify the safest suggested routes for getting to and from school by walking or biking. 







